
BUCK STEEL DRUM (MD-187) 
Baltimore City, Maryland 

Site Location 

The site is located in Dundalk, Baltimore City, at 8234 Rosebank Avenue.  It consists of two lots, each 
approximately 100 feet wide by 370 feet.  Four run-down and vandalized trailers exist on the property, 
one of which is a construction field office.  The remaining three contain scaffolding racks, rusted empty 
fuel tanks, empty buckets and scrap lumber.  The site owner is Joseph F. Trionfo, a general contractor. 

Site History 

Originally used as a storage facility for approximately three to four thousand drums of coal tar, the site 
was cleaned up between late 1979 and early 1980. 

Environmental Investigations 

A Preliminary Assessment was conducted by the Maryland Waste Management Administration in 1985.  
The report noted that the site was unkempt, and that the owner was advised to move an improperly 
stored drum containing antifreeze to an alternative storage area. 

Current Status 
 
This site is on the State Master List that identifies potential hazardous waste sites in Maryland.  The 
Master List includes sites currently identified in the Comprehensive Environmental Response, 
Compensation, and Liability Information System.  EPA has given the site a designation of No Further 
Remedial Action Planned (NFRAP).  The designation of NFRAP by EPA does not mean that the Maryland 
Department of the Environment (MDE) has reached the same conclusion concerning further investigation 
at the site.  The information contained in the fact sheet presents a summary of past investigations and 
site conditions currently known to MDE. 
 
Contact 
Art O’Connell, Chief         Maryland Department of the Environment 

Site and Brownfields Assessments/State Superfund Division 
(410) 537-3493 
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